
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With our vehicles out of action, we could only 

but praise and thank our Beloved that we 

were able to get an ordinary car to take us 

into the Mission and to take us out again. The 

car was able to leave Olkinyei on both 

occasions with the rain coming behind, and 

therefore neither time did the vehicle get 

stuck. With much heavy rain predicted and 

falling heavily between these times of 

travelling, we could only stand in awe of our 

awesome God and bless Him for His grace 

and goodness towards us. 

During the dry spell of weather, we were able 

to work at, and fix, a portion of the dirt road 

that is more than a little difficult to drive 

upon when the ground is saturated.  

We were also able to fix the old Land Rover 

and get it up and going again – all the while 

having a seasonal flu.  

We bless our LORD for the opportunity to 

teach after returning from Northern Ireland 

and are deeply grateful to our Father for His 

dear children within Olkinyei who preach, 

teach and reach out, and seek to bring Him 

glory within the church families and the wider 

community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At present we are in the process of 

prayerfully seeking to obtain God’s Word and 

have them distributed to each home in our 

local area. We have ordered both Maasai and 

Swahili Bibles, as there are also people living 

within Olkinyei who are from other tribes. 

This has been a hearts’ desire of ours for 

many years, but we also desired that it would 

be the Maasai who would be leading this 

Bible distribution and praying for and with 

each family/home that they visited.  

 

 

November 2023 

Prayer Points: 

• Please pray with us for this planned 

outreach amongst the precious Maasai 

and the other tribes living within our local 

area that God’s Word will go out and 

prosper and accomplish all that pleases 

Him. 

• Please pray for all the travelling that we 

and the Maasai will be undertaking during 

these coming months, as there are heavy 

rains forecast, and the dirt roads become 

exceptionally difficult to travel on, and 

sometimes areas become impassable. 

May our LORD grant safety and the ability 

to move from place to place. 

• Rejoice with us in the tender graciousness 

and goodness of our LORD in so many 

ways over this last month. 

• Continue to remember the lives of the 

precious Maasai in your prayers and that 

our LORD’s Holy Spirit will continue to 

work mightily within Maasailand and 

beyond.  

• May our LORD go before in all things, may 

His will be done, and may He be glorified. 

Please pray that we will ever be obedient 

to His leading and that we will follow 

where He leads us and bring glory, honour 

and praise to His Name.  

 

 

 

 


